KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Review Item:
Assessment update regarding Kentucky’s new assessment system, the Kentucky Performance Rating for Educational Progress (K-PREP)
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS 158.6453, KRS 158.6451 

History/Background:
Existing Policy. Senate Bill 1 (SB1), passed by the 2009 Kentucky General Assembly, established multiple assessment requirements and charged the Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) to create the new accountability system to classify districts and schools.  With the guidance and approval of the KBE, the new accountability model, Unbridled Learning: College- and Career-Ready for All, offers a balanced approach organized around the KBE strategic priorities of next-generation learners, professionals, support systems and schools/districts.  

During the 2011-12 academic year, Kentucky schools administered the new K-PREP assessments for the first time. Student performance on these assessments and other measures will be reflected in the first reporting of the Next-Generation Learners accountability component in fall 2012. K-PREP includes tests in reading, mathematics, science, social studies and writing. Pearson provides all grade 3-8 K-PREP tests and high school writing on-demand. ACT’s Quality Core® program is used for End-of-Course examinations in Algebra I, English 10, Biology and U.S. History.
During the summer, standard setting processes using both statistical data and educator judgment established the student performance levels of Novice, Apprentice, Proficient and Distinguished for the new assessments. Additionally, Kentucky linked the standard setting process to the college readiness benchmarks established by the Kentucky Council on Postsecondary Education (CPE). CPE defines college readiness for the P-16 educational system in the Commonwealth. This definition of college readiness is the fundamental core of the new assessment and accountability system’s goal of preparing each student to be college or career ready.

The Office of Assessment and Accountability is currently working with multiple test vendors files and data sources that contain individual student assessment results to generate the new accountability reports for Unbridled Learning. The new School Report Card will be the vehicle to report all assessment and accountability results for schools, districts and the state. During the October meeting of the Kentucky Board of Education, staff will provide an update on available state-level assessment results and the timeline for the release of results. 

Impact on Getting to Proficiency:
The new accountability system will establish how schools/districts are held responsible for assuring Kentucky’s students are proficient and prepared for success. The standard setting processes defined the student performance levels and ensured that student performance is consistently measured in Kentucky’s public schools. 
Groups Consulted and Brief Summary of Responses:
Kentucky’s National Technical Advisory Panel on Assessment and Accountability, the School Curriculum, Assessment and Accountability Council, the Office of Education Accountability (OEA) and other stakeholders continue to provide important direction and feedback regarding the assessment and accountability system.
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